
 

Talmadge Historical Society 

4142 Adams Avenue  

Suite 103-455 

San Diego, CA  92116 

 

October 18, 2024 

City of San Diego 

Historic Preservation section 

Attn: Kelley Stanco, Deputy Director Historic District Planning 

1222 First Avenue, 5th Floor 

San Diego, CA 92101 

 

Re: Talmadge Park Estates Historic District 

 

Dear Ms. Stanco, 

 

I am writing to notify you that the Talmadge Park Estates Historic District (TPEHD) was 

officially listed on the National Register of Historic Places on March 25, 2024, number 

SG100010106. 

 

Accordingly, the Talmadge Historical Society hereby submits the nomination for Talmadge Park 

Estates Historic District to be listed on the City of San Diego’s Register of Historical Places 

under Criterion E as a resource listed on the National Register of Historic Places.  

 

I have enclosed a copy of the signed confirmation letter from the California State Office of 

Historic Preservation stating that the Talmadge Park Estates Historic District is listed on the 

National Register of Historic Places. 

 

I have also included a copy of the complete National nomination report. 

 

In addition, our website (www.tpehd.org) has pictures of every house from the time of our 

submittal to the National Register of Historic Places. There is also pertinent information for all 

contributors and non-contributors. Our architectural assessment App has a vast amount of data 



that can be used to produce DPR forms and Mills Act Contracts, when needed. Our App has 

already completed the intensive-level survey. 

 

We also invited all homeowners to participate in two online workshops during COVID. One was 

on becoming a historic district (January 11, 2022) and the second one was on the Mills Act 

(March16, 2023). Both were facilitated by Secretary of the Interior’s Standards Qualified 

Professionals, Priscila Ann Berge (retired HRB Historian) and Amy Hayes (former Senior 

Historic Resources Specialist at SOHO). 
 

All homeowners were polled by the State of California Historic Preservation staff on becoming a 

historic district in January of this year. We had over 50 letters of support and only 3 letters not 

supporting the district.  

 

A Continuation Sheet has been included noting no changes to the integrity of the resource since 

the National or California Register listing. 

 

My understanding based on the Memorandum by Gemma Tierney dated February 3, 2021, “no 

additional analysis of the property’s significance is required to nominate and designate locally.”  

 

The Talmadge Historical Society respectively requests that the nomination be brought before the 

City of San Diego Historical Resources Board so that the Board can make the determination to 

designate the district locally and thereby place the district on the City of San Diego’s Historical 

Resources Register. 

 

Please let us know if you need any further information. 

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

Laura Henson, President Talmadge Historical Society 

 

Enclosures:  National Register of Historic Places Nomination, Talmadge Park Estates Historic 

District 

 Confirmation letter from the California State Office of Historic Preservation 

 Continuation Sheet 

 

Cc:  Suzanne Segur, Senior Planner/HRB Liaison  

 Bernie Turgeon, Senior Panner/Heritage Preservation 

 Caroline Garcia 
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